FACULTY OF PHARMACY: COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT REPORT 7 April 2015
Community engagement (CE) activities already reported at previous CE meetings are ongoing in the Faculty of Pharmacy. The following is an update on some of the activities.
1. Transnet Phelophepa Health Care Train
Final year and postgraduate pharmacy students are assisting in the pharmacy on the train again this year. We have been allocated 12 weeks i.e. from 23 February until 15 May and from 8 – 12 June. Stations include Middledrift, Dimbaza, King William’s Town, Mount Ruth, Thaba Nchu, Harrismith, Ficksburg and Bothaville. Positive feedback has been received from those students who have already assisted. Our students also identified some prescribing errors which were addressed. 
Prof Ros Dowse will be conducting research on the use of pictograms on the train. After their allocated time on the train, students will be required to complete a survey on the use of pictograms in the pharmacy.
2. Final year projects
Projects are offered to some final year students. The following are some of the projects that will be undertaken this year:

· Write a checklist/booklet for patients at Settlers Hospital that provides information and advice about what to bring, what to do etc. before being admitted to Settlers Hospital, and whilst in hospital. (Supervisors: Dr Oltmann and Mrs Wrench)
· Antibiotic stewardship is an area of focus in most large hospitals in South Africa.  However, very little is being done to monitor what is happening in the private sector.  The overuse, abuse and misuse of antibiotics is a great concern in a healthcare system where there are very few new antibiotics being registered, and when they are registered, they are not from any new classes.
This project aims to investigate the trends of antibiotic prescribing amongst the Grahamstown private sector doctors, in consultation with local pharmacies.  (Supervisor: Mrs Irwin)
· Environmental sustainability is an important topical issue that has remained a part of the Millennium Development Goals (MDG) agenda as MDG 7 and is the current focus of the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change 2014 report. Therefore, environmental health is an extremely important area that needs to be introduced into the curriculum for training future pharmacists based on the major health impact of current environmental damage. 
Part of this project was implemented at the National Science Festival (Scifest) which took place from 18 – 24 March 2015. (Supervisors: Prof Srinivas, Dr Khamanga, Dr Tandlich, Dr Bradshaw)
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